To: Joint Ways and Means Committee

From: Christina Schloegl, Executive Assistant to the Superintendent and School Board of
Directors for the Rogue River School District

RE: Rogue River Wellness Center

Date: April 16, 2021

| would like to express my support for budgetary funding to be allocated towards the Rogue
River Wellness Center.

| attended the Rogue River School District as a student until 1988. In 2018 | returned to the
Rogue River School District, with children of my own, where | have proudly served as an
employee and member of the community.

| have had the opportunity to live many places but none as wonderful as Rogue River. This is a
hardworking, caring, and charitable community.

Unfortunately, we do lack a health clinic, childcare opportunities, and after school options.

| ask for your support with our growing needs. A Wellness Center would be highly beneficial to
us as it would provide a safe and nurturing place as well as community spaces. It would also
provide us an opportunity to receive healthcare from La Clinica. Many in our community
currently have difficulty in attainting this care.

Thank you for your time and support.

Sincerely,
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Christina Schloegl
Executive Assistant to the Superintendent and School Board of Directors
Rogue River School District #35



